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on the east shorea of Last Mountain 
Lake, west of Cymric, Saskatchewan, 
to check for bands on the carcasses 
of birds that had died in the colony. 
As I picked up one dessicated carcass 
I noticed a wooden fishing plug 
bearing three treble hooks appar¬ 
ently entangled in the legs. Closer in¬ 
spection revealed that a barb of one 
hook had pierced the web between 
the toes of the left foot, land a barb of 
a second was embedded in the skin 
over the tibia of the right leg, thus 
effectively hobbling the bird. In try¬ 
ing to reconstruct this incident it 
seems likely that the bird stepped on 
the hook which pierced the web of its 
foot and in the struggle to free itself 
threw the plug about in such a man¬ 
ner that the second hook embedded 
itself in the right leg. The actual 
cause of death might have been either 
starvation or predation as the entire 
front portion of the body, including 
the wings, was missing. 

Positive species identification of 
the bird was not possible owing to 
the condition of the remains. How¬ 
ever, on the basis of the size of the 
bird and the composition of the col¬ 
ony, which has been estimated by 
Stuart Houston (personal communi¬ 
cation )to be roughly 40 Ring-billed 
Gulls to one California Gull, it seems 
reasonable to suppose that it was a 
Ring-billed GulL. 

Carcass of gull showing the hooks of the fish¬ 
ing plug embedded in the legs. 

GRAY-CROWNED ROSY FINCH 
RECORD 

by Mrs. Hope Johnson, Ralston, 
Alberta 

About the middle of February, 
1964, I was down on the South Sask¬ 
atchewan River banks, at a point 
some 10 miles west of Medicine Hat. 
This is a badland area, wTith very 
deep eroded coulees. It was a fine 
but rather cool day. My 16-year-old 
son and a 10-year-old local boy were 
with me. We were quite surprised to 
see about five pairs of unusual (to 
me) birds flitting about in a deep 
sheltered gully. I had binoculars and 
was able to see quite a bit of detail 
of colour, beak shape, etc. I decided 
that they were “some sort of finch” 
but was quite unfamiliar with the 
species. After studying Petersen’s A 
Field Guide to Western Birds I de¬ 
cided that they were Gray-crowned 
Rosy Finch. They were rather tame, 
and rather curious, as they flew close 
to us quite a few times, though 
quite rapidly. I do remember a small 
black patch above a light beak and 
a pink shading which was particu¬ 
larly well shown off as the birds flew 
by. The chestnut coloured body re¬ 
minded me of the colour of a Ruddy 
Duck. 

DICKCISSEL AT OXBOW, SASK. 
by Mrs. Keith Paton, Oxbow 

On June 13, 1964, I saw my first 
Dickcissel, sitting on a willow on a 
prairie trail. He was singing his best 
and looked exactly like “a little 
meadowlark”. 

Having been interested for many 
years in the birds here on our farm 
at Oxbow, we have been able to 
notice changes in bird populations, 
some of them apparently related to 
cycles of dry weather in Saskatch¬ 
ewan. The Lark Bunting has always 
been a very scarce bird here till this 
year. But this year we have seen a 
great many of them; and on a trip 
about 200 miles south into North 
Dakota, we saw hundreds of them! 
They were singing everywhere. 

Editor's Note: The status of this species in 
Saskatchewan is discussed by Margaret Bel¬ 
cher in the Birds of Regina, 1961. Special 
Publ. No. 3, Sask. Nat. Hist. Soc., Regina. 




